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It was so lovely to back in St Mary’s Church, Cannington this year so that we could all celebrate 

the start of the Christmas period together. It is something I have really missed and I know many of 

the older boys, and parents, feel the same way. The whole experience epitomises Brymore to me, 

doing things properly and celebrating the true meaning of Christmas in a way that befits the occa-

sion. However, at the same time, not taking ourselves too seriously and doing it in such a way 

that the whole family can attend. I know it was standing room only in both services and it was so 

good to see that so many parents and other family members were able to join us. 

Thanks go to Mrs Davis for overseeing both services, however many other staff were also heavily 

involved in supporting the boys from working with the first fifteen choir, hearing boys read, mini-

bus driving, playing the piano, producing the order of service and helping set up and pack away 

the Church both before and after the service. This team effort was also reflected in the work of the 

boys, with so many offering to read even though they knew it would be nerve racking. Highlights 

for me included the first fifteen choir (always), Year 7 and 8 singing the first two verses of ‘O 

come all Ye faithful’ in Latin and of course the solo by Ross Wills - real courage evident for all to 

see. Finally, thank you to all of the family and friends who were able to attend, your support is 

what continues to make the school a successful one, and one where we are all in it together. 

Preparations came at an already busy time of year. I know of several schools locally who have 

had to send whole year groups home, or open late and finish early, due to staff shortages and 

illness. Fortunately, we managed to avoid this through the willingness of both teachers and sup-

port staff to cover for absent colleagues. This was whilst also organising Christmas jumper day, 

Christmas lunch, Christmas tea (I thoroughly enjoyed my beef wellington and Eton mess!), Christ-

mas parties, the SSLT Christmas meal, Year 11 careers interviews, a visit by Electude (you can 

read about it elsewhere in this newsletter), the annual Smiles for Christmas charity campaign and 

to top it off organising, hosting and competing in the Area cross-country championships - all in the 

last week of term! Finally, we rounded off the week with our Winter Fayre where we welcomed 

large numbers of visitors back into school on Sunday. The work of the staff in making all of these 

things happen yet again has been remarkable and yet again, I am so grateful to the entire staff 

body who continue to give the boys the experience and opportunities they deserve. 

The theme in assembly during the last week of term was about how many people are less fortu-

nate than ourselves and the fact that so many people will be finding Christmas particularly tough 

this year. The boys, and all young people growing up today, have experienced some real chal-

lenges over the past few years. The buzz word at the start of the pandemic was ‘unprecedented’ 

as we all started to face ‘unprecedented’ times. Sadly, facing the challenges of the pandemic, 

which we are all still having to deal with, and now the cost-of-living crisis, strikes and other associ-

ated issues means that the buzz word or phrase as we came out of lockdown, ‘the new normal’, is 

very much still a reality. Of course, when lots of people think of Christmas they think of presents, 

large quantities of food and drink and over indulgence. However, for many it is also about spend-

ing time with the family and friends, something that does not have to cost lots of money, but simp-

ly time.  

So, I hope you all are able to find the time this year, to have a restful and happy Christmas, de-

spite some of the challenges we are facing. I would also like to wish you a Happy New Year and I 

look forward to seeing the boys back in January. 

Merry Christmas. 
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This term leading up to the Christmas holidays is 

always busy, goes so fast and is one of the most 

enjoyable half terms with so much going on, cele-

brating and spending time with friends and staff. 

Although the weather has cooled during this half 

term, the energy levels and buzz within the hous-

es has heated up!  

The boys have really come into their own this 

term as there have been many opportunities to 

think of others. There has been continued fund 

raising for house specific charities, in addition to 

our annual charity campaign ‘Smiles for Christ-

mas campaign’ as well as a non-uniform day for 

Children in Need. This year the Smiles for Christ-

mas hampers took to the road and made the de-

livery to the Salvation Army, with Mr Fewtrell, Ms 

Hoogenboom and Miss Johnson taking their 

charity representatives from each boarding 

house to personally deliver a mini bus full of food, 

toys and gifts which will be shared amongst the 

community just in time for Christmas.  

Year 7s experienced their first-ever Christmas 

half term, and Year 11s enjoyed their last-ever 

Brymore Christmas, which we hope they will look 

back on with fondness over the next few years! 

When speaking with Brymore Old Boys about 

their time at school they will often talk about this 

special time of year, with all the festive fun lead-

ing up to the holiday period. A Brymore many of 

these events and memories revolve around food 

and drink, which there has been plenty of! The 

cold, dark nights and mornings have not been 

deterring or preventing the vast array of activities, 

duties and general busyness of boarding at Bry-

more this term. The past two terms have been 

busy and eventful, with added energy levels as 

always coming from the junior boarding house 

and a wide range of equipment and activities 

available to all, including the very popular Iron 

Man club reaching a milestone of over one thou-

sand sessions completed since it was first intro-

duced last year! Senior boys have taken on the 

responsibility of guiding and settling all new Bry-

more boys in Year 7 with mentoring going from 

strength to strength, whilst senior boys in Reid 

and School House continued to work hard and 

overcome the ever mounting pressures of aca-

demic studies plus all the added extras associat-

ed with being a Brymore boy.  

Looking back with fond memories since Septem-

ber there has been much to celebrate and enjoy, 

from large school events such as harvest festival 

and cross country, to listening to the boys talk 

with joy of the numerous external trips that have 

taken place this half term including the pump 

track,  Christmas shopping trips, banger racing, 

go-karting, cinema, various shopping trips and 

the time warp arcade. 

As ever at Brymore, the festive build up to the 

Christmas holidays stretches over a few weeks, 

with both boys and staff enjoying a number of 

events including the Prefect Christmas meal at 

Blackmore Farm, Christmas lunch, a vast array 

of chocolate treats in the houses, house parties 

finished with the Christmas feast. This will be the 

last Brymore Christmas for our current Year 11 

so please enjoy the holiday period. Before you 

know it, the run up to 

exams will soon be with 

us!  (Mr Watts) 

Boarding 
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FoBSA is the Friends of Brymore School Association which was set up by a group of parents and 
family members many years ago. The association goal is fundraising and those funds go directly 
to the boys to support with activities and equipment that wouldn’t be covered through normal 
school funds. Recent examples of purchases have included donations to the Activities Week 
funds, new tables for the outdoor Horticulture area and calculators for the Maths depart-
ment. None of this is possible without the kind support of parents, family members, staff and oth-
ers who are linked to the school and we would like to thank you all. 

This year the school held a Christmas craft fayre and we were asked to provide refreshments 
alongside the farm team who are running a BBQ with the farm produced sausages and burgers. 
This was the first fundraising event of the year for the new team and was something new to us, 
so a great opportunity to try a few different things to see how well they work. 

At the AGM in October we said goodbye to Debbie and Lainey from the team and are missing the 
massive contributions they made during their time on the committee. Their support has been in-
valuable. 

The new team are in place and already planning for the activities beginning next year. We are 
short of a few committee members, so if anyone is interested in helping, most important is a sec-
retary and someone with some IT knowledge to help with sorting out the webpages.  We had a 
first meeting trialling a hybrid teams and face-to-face approach which worked (with a few hic-
cups) and will have a meeting early in the new year which a message will be sent out beforehand 
if anyone would like to join us. 

For all functions we rely heavily on donations for fundraising whether that is your time, raffle, tom-
bola or bingo prizes and cakes. We will send out messages beforehand and would welcome your 
support with this if you can. Bingo will be the next event and we will be setting a date in February 
soon. It is fine to drop things off at recep-
tion for us (such as those stocking fillers 
and presents that might not be quite to 
your taste) as we can store items safely.  

If anyone runs or works for a business 
which offers match funding for fund raising 
activities like ours, we would be really inter-
ested in hearing from you. The email ad-
dress is below. 

FoBSA are signed up with https://
www.easyfundraising.org.uk/ The site ar-
ranges a percentage cash back from pur-
chases with some of the main retailers 
which comes directly back to our funds. It 
is easy to use and free to register, so a 
great extra fund source especially if you do 
a lot of online shopping. 

Don’t forget that the second hand uniform 
is also run by FoBSA. There is a dedicated 
Facebook page (FoBSA Second-hand Uni-
form for Sale) - Linda and Becky will be 
more than happy to help. 

It is easiest to contact us via the FoBSA 
email address fobsachair@gmail.com as 
the FoBSA message function on Facebook 
doesn’t come through to us. 

Have a great Christmas if you celebrate 
and enjoy the time with the boys over the 
holidays. (Mrs Walsh-Quantick)  

FOBSA 

https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.easyfundraising.org.uk%2F&e=990b08de&h=87c14e16&f=y&p=n
https://urlsand.esvalabs.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.easyfundraising.org.uk%2F&e=990b08de&h=87c14e16&f=y&p=n
mailto:fobsachair@gmail.com
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Every year our boarding houses collect a huge 

array of gifts and long lasting food items, to cre-

ate hampers for the local Salvation Army to dis-

tribute to those within the community who are in 

need this winter. The houseparents and repre-

sentatives from each house visited the Bridgwa-

ter headquarters to deliver the goods to Captain 

Mark Godwin, who was overwhelmed with the 

generosity. (Ms Warren)  

Smiles for Christmas 

It has been a busy half term in for-

est school as we have been work-

ing in the woods and learning about 

conservation. We have also been 

out on visits to Steart Marshes, a 

wild wetland landscape that helps 

people and wildlife adapt to change. 

On one of our Friday activities, the 

boys were fortunate enough to cut 

down some of their willow and 

make a willow hoop. The weather 

has started to turn cold now; how-

ever we will do our best to stay out-

side. Please ensure that your son 

comes with waterproofs and warm 

clothing. (Ms Carter)  

Forest School  

On the last day of term we were lucky enough to 

have a visit from Electude, a company that pro-

duces hardware and E-training for colleges for 

their Automotive/engineering departments. They 

travel round the country with their specialist 

state of the art mobile classroom offering ses-

sions covering everything automotive, a fantas-

tic experience for anyone interested in the auto-

motive industry. (Mrs Taylor-Lane)  

Electude Workshop 

Step into Sport 

A group of boys were invited to SASP’s Step into Sport 

event at Polden Bower school in Bridgwater. They were 

given tools and guidance on how to run inclusive activity 

sessions throughout the day and during the final part 

were given the opportunity to deliver an activity to others. 

We are grateful to Mr Boult and Mr Watts who supported 

the day and enabled the boys to go to this. (Mr Williams)   



 

 

Children in Need 
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The Senior Student Leadership Team planned a 

day of fundraising for Children in Need in Novem-

ber, which included a non uniform day and also a 

lunchtime of throwing wet sponges at members of 

staff. Mr Thomas, Miss Doble and Mr Lines were 

well and truly in the firing line as boys queued up 

with pound coins to take the opportunity to soak 

their teachers and in the process we raised over 

£500 for the charity. (Ms Warren)  

This year the English department are working hard to encourage boys in Years 7, 8 and 9 to in-

crease their ‘engaged’ time when reading. They should all be aiming to read independently for at 

least 20 minutes a day. This is reading via our digital library Myon or their own paperback books.  

You can see how well your son is progressing towards their target by visiting: 

https://ukhosted85.renlearn.co.uk/2259563/homeconnect/ and log in in with your son’s username 

and password.   

As we return after the Christmas break, the boys should be 40% of their reading target.  

Should you require any assistance or have any questions please contact Miss Webber or your 

son’s English teacher. Happy Reading! 

Congratulations: 

Well done to the following readers who have read the most words so far this term and made a fan-

tastic start on their individual Accelerated Reader target:  

 

 

 

 

 

Readingwise 

Set three boys from Years 7 and 8 have been pushing their reading even further by taking part in 

an individualised reading intervention within their English lessons. Readingwise is an online sys-

tem that is personalised to each boy and what he needs to help him improve. So far both groups 

of boys have taken on the challenge with Brymore even hitting the national leader board in seven 

place this week. (Miss Webber)  

 

 

 

 

Year 8 

Ethan Wright: 

1,268,271  

Jack Winslade: 

615,849 

Ollie Scott: 504,530 

Year 7 

Shaun Marshall: 

1,698,320 

Riley Clayworth: 

1,489,033 

Sam Billett: 613,588 

Year 9 

Archie Evans: 

1,352,179 

Tom Parsons: 

790,603 

Ben Sawyer: 755,382 

7.3 

1
st
 Toby Bolwell 

2
nd

 Ashton Atwood  

3
rd

 Alfie Kevern  

8.3 

1
st
 Tristan Chandler 

2
nd

 Finley Rowley   

3
rd

 Oliver Haggett  

Accelerated Reader 

https://ukhosted85.renlearn.co.uk/2259563/homeconnect/
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Careers 

Employability Skills 

This year we are excited to be working with the Skills Builder 

Partnership. This is a global organisation of employers, educa-

tors and impact organisations, working together to ensure that 

future generations are supported in explicitly developing the 

most valued employability skills. Skills lessons are being deliv-

ered as part of the PSHRE curriculum and students are aiming at 

progressing through the Skills Builder universal framework. The 

Framework breaks each of the eight skills down into a sequence 

of steps, taking individuals from being an absolute beginner 

through to mastery. It takes soft skills and puts rigour behind 

them.  

If you would like to see for yourself what your son is doing please 

feel free to visit their website using the QR on the left. Skills 

Builder also has a website especially for parents ‘Homezone’ to 

support them in developing these skills at home should they 

wish. They have a wealth of free resources to explore.  

Careers Lessons 

During the autumn term, all students have received at 

least one designated careers lesson, the first of three 

over the course of the academic year.  These lessons 

develop the six career development skills that people 

need to have positive careers as shown through the work 

of the Career Development Institute.  

During these lessons, students 

complete a range of activities on our 

school careers platform ‘Careerpilot’ and learn different 

ways to use the website in order to help support them 

becoming ‘careers ready’ over the coming years. There is 

also a really helpful section for parents with lots of infor-

mation about different pathways etc.  (Mrs Taylor-Lane)  

Careers Breakfasts 

A cohort of boys interested in learning about career oppor-

tunities within the Army met with Sergeant Christopher 

Stone and heard about his own personal journey, and the 

huge array of roles within the army. We learnt more about 

training, the adventure and travel opportunities linked to 

both full time (regular) and part time (reserve) soldiers and 

officers, and talked about expected standards and values. 

There were also lots of questions about salary! We heard 

how initial solder training starts at £16,844 and increases 

within just six months rising to a Sergeant at 

£37,198.  This session certainly sparked career curiosity 

and the boys went away informed on another pathway 

option open to them in the future 

Students also had the opportunity to attend a Careers 

Breakfast  with tutors from BTC’s National College for Nu-

clear. Here they heard about the state of the art facilities 

they can access, different courses and qualifications of-

fered as well as different career pathways in the nuclear 

industry. 

Advice and Guidance 

This half term students in Years 10 and 11 

have had two assemblies from Bridgwater 

and Taunton College about all of the dif-

ferent qualification options open to them 

post Year 11. One assembly focussed 

specifically on T Levels. T Levels are a 

relatively new qualification designed as an 

alternative to A levels, apprenticeships 

and other 16-19 courses. Equivalent in 

size to three A levels, a T Level focuses 

on vocational skills and can help students 

into skilled employment, higher study or 

apprenticeships.  

In the last week of term all Year 11 stu-

dents each had a 1:1 careers guidance 

meeting with a Level 6 qualified advisor 

from a company called FutureSmart. They 

offer impartial advice about the opportuni-

ties and pathways available to them after 

school. Should they wish to have an addi-

tional 1:1 meeting or any other support 

with post-16 options they need to contact 

the trust careers lead Mrs Lewis who is 

also in school every Wednesday.  
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Remembrance 
Remembrance Day was honoured by the boys, Old Brymorians and 

staff at Brymore as they lined the main drive on Armistice Day.  

At 11.00 am as the school clock ceased its chimes the whole school 

held two minutes of silence before the Last Post was played. Mr Thom-

as read a poignant passage to everyone before the procession led by 

Head Boy and Deputy Head Boy carrying wreaths and flanked by As-

sistant Head Boys, moved slowly to the front of School House, where 

the wreaths were placed in memory of all who have lost their lives over 

the last 100 years. The procession was then joined 

by Private Lockyer and Mr Carr, current parents 

and former members of the Armed Forces. Both 

men wore their uniforms. Old Brymorians Peter 

Harris and Rex Eastment also joined us for the oc-

casion. (Ms Warren)  

Head Boy Report 
Here we are at Christmas once again, with six weeks of hard work and dedicated studies behind us. I, 

along with many of us, can see the sheer joy on everyone’s faces as we all come together to cele-

brate Christmas. With fun lessons, smiles and laughter, it concludes the term on a high note.   

On the lead up to the end of term, all of Year 11 sat a set of mocks, mocks that tested our resilience, 

determination and ability. On the whole, we all broke the barriers that were set of us, going above and 

beyond to get the grades that were well deserved. They were tough, but they are nothing that we can’t 

handle, just a hurdle that we leapt over like all the others before.  

As the weather becomes ever more unpredictable and chilling, we start to miss the heatwaves we had 

in summer. However, these times are a testament to just how fast time flies. Rugby games were en-

joyed on rainy days, with hockey and running too. I’d like to thank all the boys that put in the extra ef-

fort and showed up, no matter the weather, as your diligence hasn’t gone unrewarded. An array of 

awards was given to those who earned them, including rugby playing ties, Chad’s hill running certifi-

cates (with some getting their gold award!), and hockey badges, a huge well done.   

Close to the end of the term, the SSLT, including Prefects, Senior Prefects, the Deputy Head Boys, 

and myself, were invited to join the staff SLT at Blackmore Farm for a Christmas outing. However, 

Taylor house enjoyed a meal in the week before (maybe next time Galsworthy and Walker!), which I 

heard was a fantastic experience. On behalf of all the boys, we thank you staff and Blackmore Farm 

for your hospitality, the food was delicious, so good in fact that some boys had a sleep on the way 

back! It was amazing to see so many colourful ties, and new additions to the team: Ellis Tennant, 

Henri Rowe, and a returning Artie Shrimpton. Everyone worked extremely hard, and each earned their 

share with a smile at the end of it all. I was, and still am, very proud and look forward to the laughs we 

bring next term.   

With the Carol service being a success, we thank you all, parents and boys alike for your efforts this 

year. It is a time we all gather to commemorate Christmas, spreading joy and spirit to all those around 

us. Songs were sung and chuckles were to be had, with a well-deserved break ahead of us.    

Next term marks the start of the year, a new canvas ready to be painted with fresh new resolutions. It 

is with great happiness that I say to you all: have a wonderful, merry Christmas, and a Happy New 

Year! (George McCormack) 



 

 

Horticulture 

It has been a glorious autumn within the 

grounds and of the many beautiful areas within 

Brymore, none has been more outstanding 

than the avenue of Himalayan Birch at the rear 

of the Horticulture classroom. Due to the unu-

sual weather we have had this year, many of 

the leaves still remain on the branches; a gold-

en hue, which against a post frost, crystal blue 

sky creates a truly stunning sight.  

It has also been a busy autumn, with a new 

leaf mould area created, now home to a moun-

tain of leaves which within a year or two will be 

used in our own potting compost mix. Plants 

have been propagated left, right and centre 

and the polytunnels and glasshouses will 

house them over winter. The pond in the 

walled garden is now lined, filled and in the 

process of having the surrounding area plant-

ed up.  

The real excitement though, has been in the 

application process of new HoDs to help su-

pervise garden duties. Following a large num-

ber of applications, boys were selected for an 

interview, fielding several questions and those 

who were successful have now undertaken 

their enrolment week. Congratulations should 

go to the following applicants.  
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I would like to end by saying a big thank you 

to Mrs Stanley, Mrs Franks and Mrs Osborne 

for helping me to settle in during my first term 

at Brymore. They have also been responsible 

for the lovely Christmas energy surrounding 

the potting shed and Horti office, decorating 

both beautifully and leading craft workshops 

for the boys in the final week, which have in-

volved making a variety of Christmas decora-

tions using our own willow crop and other for-

aged natural materials. Boys will be heading 

home with a selections of wreaths, lanterns, 

stars and willow framed Christmas trees. (Mr 

Naum) 

Newly appointed Garden Duty HoDs: 

Ronnie Gibbard / Ross Wills / William Walsh-

Quantick / Freddie Farrance / Abe Tinney / 

Oliver Berry / James Hutchings / Kieran Stott / 

Reuben Edmondston-Low / Liam Hector / Os-

car Warren / Daniel Tribe / Kurtus Jackson / 

Tristan Hoy / Fordy Jeans / Sam Findlay / 

Tom Cave / Henry Lawrence / Olly Newham / 

Rory Jones / Henry Catley-Day / Seth Hamil-

ton / Paul Stone / Tommy Bailey 

Winter Fayre 

On the Sunday after school broke for Christ-

mas we held a Winter Fayre. The whole of 

Somerset woke to a very frosty start so Mr 

Nurton was quick to dispense the salt to thaw 

the icy paths out and the stallholders arrived. 

FoBSA kept people warm with mulled wine 

and mince pies and the farm worked hard be-

hind the BBQ to keep everyone full with their 

own hot dogs and burgers. The children's choir 

from Westfield Church sang some festive 

songs for the visitors and despite the cold we 

have had plenty of compliments from visitors 

who came along. (Ms Warren) 



 

 

The winners for this half term are: 

1st prize  £40  G Burnside 

2nd prize  £25  N Swain 

3rd prize  £15  G Long 

Brymore Lottery 

The Message 
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SSLT Christmas Meal  
Mr Thomas and the SLT started a tradition 

over ten years ago where they rewarded the 

hard work and efforts of their Prefects, Senior 

Prefects and the Head Boy, Deputies and As-

sistants with a slap-up Christmas meal. It is 

fair to say that these handpicked senior boys 

from Year 11 definitely deserve a treat be-

cause they truly step up and embrace leader-

ship and teamwork to help the boys and staff 

around school. 

On the last Monday of the term we took them 

to Blackmore Farm, where they were treated to a turkey dinner, endless puddings and a cheese 

platter. Mr Thomas thanked the boys for their commitment to the school and for all their assis-

tance and this was followed by a vote of thanks from George McCormack to our hosts, Ian and 

Ann Dyer.  (Ms Warren)  

The Christian Union was relaunched at the beginning of Septem-

ber after Mr Wilcocks retired. We have been sharing our own 

experiences and seeking answers to questions we have. Our 

small group of boys have enjoyed visits from Jamie Higgenbotham 

(Pastor of Taunton Vineyard); James Taylor (Pastor of North Street 

Church, Taunton) and Patrick Weld (Chaplain of Greatwood camp) 

who have all shared testimonies and challenged us to look at how we 

live with faith. We are looking forward to more visits from Vicars of 

Cannington; Nether Stowey and the youth worker from Alive in Bridg-

water and Creech Baptist. (Mrs Taylor) 

Festive Week  

The last week of term before Christmas is always a 

very festive affair. Our annual Christmas jumper 

day, alongside Christmas lunch has a real buzz 

about it - the tunes playing and the festive knitwear 

making it a really fun day. In boarding the evening 

house parties and the Christmas teas create lots of 

memories amongst the frivolity. It wouldn’t be a 

Brymore festive week without the carol services 

and, as always, well attended by the families 

(standing room only!) and full of the true meaning of this time of year. An opportunity for us all to 

reconnect as the Brymore community. (Ms Warren)  

English Competition 
Congratulations to Thomas 

Broughton in Year 7 who was 

the winner of the English de-

partments Christmas postcard 

competition! (Mrs Date)   
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Blood Brothers 

Sports Report 
We have crammed in lots of rugby fixtures this half term which has been brilliant, especially as the 

past couple of years have been very hit and miss post covid, with other teams giving Years 9, 10 

and 11 an average of one game per week including Wellington, Taunton, Kings and Wells Cathe-

dral alongside area fixtures. Year 9 have made the semi final of the County Cup and face Back-

well after Christmas. Both the Year 11 and 9 teams will be in the area finals at North Petherton 

early next year.  

We have had Tilly come in from the Somerset Cricket Foundation to teach our boys how to play 

and how to coach Table Cricket. It has been a huge success with boys getting involved and the 

boys that have been trained as leaders did very well at learning how to deliver this to others. 

We hosted the area cross country for both primary and secondary schools this half term. Our boys 

did very well in their races and we had boys selected for County trials off the back of it and these 

will take place at the end of January. After Christmas the cross country athletic fixtures ramp up 

and each year group will hopefully have more races before the end of season. 

We have had continued success on the hockey pitch as both Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 teams 

have fulfilled fixtures supported by Miss Doble and ably led by Kieran Stott. 

Numbers at Chads have been good and the majority of boys ensure they are running an average 

of one, if not more, per week and encouragement from parents or carers is always welcome. Over 

the festive break I will be adding  the most up to date list from Chads to Show My Homework 

where you can check boys totals. (Mr Williams)  

On Wednesday 30th November all of Year 10, and a few Year 11’s, went to Cardiff to watch 

‘Blood Brothers’ on stage as part of their GCSE English Literature preparation. Watching the 

show on stage really brings the story to life and allows them to gain a deeper understanding of 

not only the play, but also the context upon which it is based. The boys had a lovely time and 

many have come back asking to go again next year. The boys were a true credit to the school 

once again, with members of the public on numerous occasions commenting on how well man-

nered and polite they were. (Ms Rogers)  



 

 

Spring Term 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 (INSET DAY) 
  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 11 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud 
  6.00 pm - 9.00 pm All boarders return 

Wednesday 4th January  
  8.30 am  All out-boarders return 
  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 11 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud 

Thursday 9th February  
  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 8 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Friday 10th February  
12 noon All students depart for Spring half-term 
12 noon All School transport departs 
  1.00 pm - 4.00 pm Year 8 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Tuesday 21st February (INSET DAY) 
  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 10 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 
  6.00 pm - 9.00 pm All boarders return 

Wednesday 22nd February  
  8.30 am  All out-boarders return 
  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 10 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Friday 31st March  
  3.45 pm  Students depart for Easter holidays 

Summer Term 

Monday 17th April (INSET DAY) 

  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 9 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

  6.00 pm - 9.00 pm All boarders return  

Tuesday 18th April  

  8.30 am    All out-boarders return 

  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 9 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Monday 24th April  

  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 7 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Tuesday 25th April  

  3.00 pm - 8.00 pm Year 7 Parent Consultation via SchoolCloud (Times tbc) 

Friday 28th April   
  4.00 pm  All students depart for May Day Bank Holiday weekend 

Tuesday 2nd May  
  6.00 pm - 9.00 pm All boarders return 

Wednesday 3rd May  
  8.30 am  All out-boarders return 

Monday 8th May Bank Holiday due to King’s Coronation 

CONTACT 

Brymore Academy, Brymore Way, Cannington, Bridgwater,  

Somerset  TA5 2NB 

 

T: (01278) 652369 F: (01278) 653244 

E: office@brymoreacademy.co.uk 

December 2022 
www.brymoreacademy.co.uk 

Upcoming Important Dates 


